
Lead Service Line Replacement Plan (LSLRP) 
 

All water systems with one or more lead, galvanized requiring replacement, or lead 

status unknown service lines in their distribution system must, by October 16, 2024, 

submit a lead service line replacement plan, LSLRP, to the State in accordance with 

40 CFR § 141.90(e). Based on the LCRR requirements, the plan must include the 

information described below, as applicable. 
 

• A strategy for determining the composition of lead status unknown service lines 

in its inventory. 
 

• A procedure for conducting full lead service line replacement. 
 

• A strategy for informing customers before a full or partial lead service line 

replacement. 
 

• For systems that serve more than 10,000 persons, a lead service line 

replacement goal rate is recommended by the system in the event of a lead 

trigger level exceedance. 
 

• A procedure for customers to flush service lines and premise plumbing of 

particulate lead. 
 

• A lead service line replacement prioritization strategy based on factors 

including but not limited to the targeting of known lead service lines, lead 

service line replacement for disadvantaged consumers and populations most 

sensitive to the effects of lead. 
 

• A funding strategy for conducting lead service line replacements which 

considers ways to accommodate customers that are unable to pay to replace 

the portion they own. 


